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NOTICE OF BOARD VOTE – ENTERTAINMENT ANNUAL LICENSES 

 On March 1, 2021, the Board of License Commissioners (the “Board”) during an administrative 

meeting voted (3-0) to remove the newspaper advertisement requirement for annual entertainment 

license applications, including those seeking to add live entertainment.  The Board further voted the 

applicant will need to notify abutters seven days prior to the hearing before the Board to allow abutters 

to attend the hearing or provide their comments to the Board prior to the hearing.  Abutters will be 

those on the front, back, sides, above (for mixed use buildings), and across the street.  Abutters residing 

in condominiums/mixed-use buildings may be notified via the condominium association or management 

company so long as the notice details that the association/company needs to notify all 

residents/occupants therein.  An affidavit of notice to abutters will have to be submitted by the 

applicant. 
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